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Appointment of Chief Buddhist Adviser 
 
 
The Company announces that it has appointed Lama Tsewang Rigzin as the Company’s Chief 
Buddhist Adviser to advise the Company on various Buddhist affairs.  Lama Tsewang is the 
religious leader of the Tibetan Buddhism Nyingma Sect. 
 
Lama Tsewang has studied Buddhism law at Zha Na Temple (in Changdu, Tibet), Yarchen 
Vddiyana Meditation Monastery (in Sichuan, China), and Larung Gar Five Sciences Buddhist 
Academy (in Sichuan, China). 
 
Lama Tsewang is the current abbot of the Zha Na Temple in Gongjue County, in the Changdu 
Prefecture of Tibet.  This is a significant Buddhist temple with over 200 Buddhist lamas and 
grounds exceeding 800 hectares that include schools, an Institute of Buddhist Studies and an 
orphanage. 
 
Lama Tsewang is a frequent traveller across China to propagate Buddhism within the Han 
nationality.  He has followers across the world, and is a notable humanitarian.  He and his 
lamas frequently participate in earthquake and disaster relief operations, and raise 
donations for these causes.   
 
The Company also refers to its announcement of 8 January 2014 wherein it advised that to 
strengthen the Company’s operations in the development of its 3,600 private temples and 
cultural halls, the Company is forming key strategic partnerships with aligned Taoist and 
Buddhist faiths.    
 
In furthering this strategy, the Company is appointing internationally recognised religious 
dignitaries as advisers to the Company, and in January 2014 appointed Mr Taochen Chang as 
the Company’s Chief Adviser for Taoist affairs.  Mr Chang is the ‘Heavenly Master’, the 
position allocated to a religious head of the Taoist movement.  That position has been 
passed through 64 generations, and Mr Chang is a 64th generation descendant of the family 
and the current Heavenly Master.   
 
The appointments of Mr Taochen Chang as Chief Taoist Adviser and Lama Lama Tsewang 
Rigzin as Chief Buddhist Adviser complete a significant milestone for the Company in 
achieving broader recognition for its Wushi Mazu City project, and establishing stronger 
intercommunity relationships. 
 
Enquiries can be directed to the Company at the contact details below. 


